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him as Arbuthnot Guthrie Gardner, born in the last quarter of 1867, at 
Islington N.  He would seem to be the "A.G. Gardner" on the 
envelope, probably having used one of the stamps of the company he 
worked for! 
 
[Ed: - Note the difference in spelling – Arbuthnot is probably correct.] 

 
Pol Perfins in Germany   Bulletin 334/15; 335/18; 336/10; 337/12 
 
Mick Penfold writes - I feel I should try to clear up a few points over 
the German POL perfins.  The 1928 cover spoken of by Rolf 
Nievergelt in the last issue is not unusual.  In 1926 the Police 
headquarters in Berlin issued instructions that all mint postage stamps 
which were sent in to the various police offices, in payment for minor 
fines and fees etc; were to be sent to Police HQ where they would be 
perforated POL, and then returned to be used on outgoing mail.  This 
scheme was adopted also in Frankfurt am Main in 1928, and the 
following year by Dortmund and Hagen.  In March 1930 the Prussian 
Ministry of the Interior decreed that all police offices in Prussia 
should use these perforations, but they were to do it themselves.  This 
resulted in many different manufacturers producing perforators, and 
although strict guidelines were given on size and lettering etc; it 
resulted in the 52 varieties listed in Michel that can be identified to 
their origin.  A few offices had postal meters already in use and they 
were not affected.  These perfins have been found as late as 1941.  In 
1945 some POL perfins began to appear again, using the original 
perforators.  There are many false perfins on the market of this period 
and the only true check is if a good town postmark tallies with the 
identified die. 
 
[Ed:- Our library contains a significant number of articles on the 
POL perfins of Germany for anyone interested in these perfins.] 

 
Are Perfins Necessary Today? – Bulletin 335/24, 336/11, 337/13 
 
Rosemary Smith has now received a reply from the Post Office 
Customer Services in Edinburgh.  I quote directly from the letter: 
 
The Royal Mail will repurchase unused stamps, including “perfins” 
that have been purchased for postage stamps.  No smaller amount 
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than £1.00 will be accepted.  A charge of 15% of the face value is 
made towards administration costs.  Applications should be sent to  
 

Royal Mail Stamp Repurchase (Returns) 
Tallents House 

21 South Gyle Crescent 
EDINBURGH 

EH12 9 PE 
 
This was hardly the reply that Rosemary had been expecting!  In her 
letter to the Royal Mail she went to great lengths to explain what 
perfins are so that there could be little area of doubt.  Enclosed with 
the letter from the Royal Mail was an application form for 
repurchasing, interestingly dated October 1992.  So you get the 
impression that this service is rarely used.  Paul North who originally 
raised this issue for discussion, decided to test the system to see if it’s 
still operational.  He sent off 4 x 40p regular stamps to Edinburgh with 
the application form and has received a cheque for £1-36.  So rebates 
are still available after all. 
 
The next step in this saga will be to try and get a rebate on perfins – 
watch this space for what happens next.   
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